

Oxnard Union High School District

100 YEARS of EXCELLENCE

Louis J. Cunningham, Director of Facilities 309 South K Street, Oxnard, Calif. 93030 805.385.2562 805.483.1619 Facsimile lou@ouhsd.k12.ca.us

June 15, 2010

To Whom It May Concern:

This letter is written on behalf of Villarruel Architects, Inc. As the Director of Facilities for the Oxnard Union High School District from 1995 to 2007 I had a chance to work with this firm for over ten years. During that period we worked together on building a competition pool, science labs, police academies', bleacher projects, and many other school facilities.

Specifically they helped the district with construction planning and oversight, getting projects approved through the Office of Public School Construction eligibility process and DSA, along with funding options.

Villarruel Architects is very effective at working with contractors, holding construction meetings, and holding contractors accountable. Change orders were almost nonexistent.

I highly recommend Villarruel Architects as an excellent architectural firm for any educational projects. They are highly reputable, very professional, and understanding of the facilities issues schools face.

I can be contacted at (805) 659-1489 or at lou-bev@pacbell.net

Sincerely,

Løvis J Cunpingham

Director of Facilities (Retired)

Oxnard Union High School District